Special Meeting of the Goshen Township Trustees

June 30, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 12:00pm with the pledge to the flag. Trustees John Bricker, Teresa Stratton, Shawn Mesler, and Fiscal Officer Tom Knoedler were present.

The purpose of this special meeting was to authorize the Mahoning County Prosecutor's office to review our request of a tax levy for the police district, then getting the levy request on the November ballot, and to hire a part-time desk officer.

Tax Levy:

The Mahoning County Treasurer's office has responded that the requested 1.3 mil police levy would bring in another \$105,190 per year. The County Prosecutor's office requested a change to the wording on the Resolution. Stratton moved, seconded by Bricker, to send the new resolution requesting certification of a tax levy (Resolution 2022-0630-01) to the prosecutor's office for approval. All voted YES.

Part-time Desk Officer:

Trustees have interviewed three candidates for the position of part-time Desk Officer to fill in for Katie Osberg when she is on vacation or needs to be off. After discussion Bricker moved, seconded by Mesler, to hire Yenere Martig. All voted YES.

Adjournment:

Due to the fact that one trustee will be on vacation, the next regular meeting will be on Monday, July 18th at 7:00pm.

With no further business to conduct, Stratton moved, seconded by Bricker to adjourn at 12:15pm. All voted YES.

John Bricker, Chairman

Teresa Stratton, Vice Chairperson

Shawn Mesler, Trustee

Thomas Knoedler, Fiscal Officer